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AGENDA ITEM 1591 FINANCING OF THE UNITED NATIONS OBSERVER GROUP IN CENTRAL AMERICA
(~Q~nY~g) (A/44/246/Add.1 and Add.21 A/C.5/44/L.9)

1. Mr. INOMATA (Japan) paid. tribute to the commitment of the five Central
Amer{can Presidents to the peaceful settlem~nt of disputes and the establishment of
democracy in the region and assured them that their peaceful efforts would enjoy
his delegation'S full support. He also expressed deep appreciation of the
Secretary-General's ongoing efforts to establish relevant varificatlon machinet'y
and noted that the full support and co-operation of the international community was
required in order to ensure that such efforts were successful. In a statement to
the c~rrent session of the General Assembly, his country's Minister for Foreign
Affairs had expressed willingness to extend co-operation for the purpose of
settlin~ regional conflicts in all parts of the world. His ~overnment had made a
voluntary cash contribution to the Trust Fund in support of United Nations
~eace-maki.lg and Peace-keeping Activities and was pleased to note that the
Secretary-General intended to advance resources from that Fund to the United
Nations Observer Group in CentrRl America (ONUCA) in order to meet essential
start-up costs, pending receipt of assessed contributions from Member States and a
formal decision by the General Assembly.

2. The views and recommendations of the Advisory Committee concerning the coat
estimates subm3tted by the Secretary-General were sound and realistic. While the
usefulness of the 24 overload posts ,'n New York would have tu be examined ~t a
later stage in the light of exper~ence, they would for the time being alleviate
strains on units dealing with peace-keeping activities. Cost ostimatos would
inevitably be affected by the possible provision of voluntary contributions,
prospective agreements with host Governments concerning premises/accommodation and
better management of services and equipment provided by Member States on a
reimbursable basis. His delegation supported the recommended appropriation of
$40.8 million (gross) for the initial six months of the ONUCA operation, as well 85

the establishment of a monthly ceiling for expenditure for the period beyond
6 May 1990 in the event that the Security Council de~ided to renew the mandate of
ONUCA. It also expected the Secretary-General to maximize snvings wherever
possible through the efficient rational use of resources and cle~rly to identify
su~h savings in the detailed perfo~mance report on the initial six months operation
of ONUCA.

3. Mr. PASTOR (Honduras) expressed the hore ~hat the Fifth Committee would, in
considering the cost of ONUCA, hear in mind the number of lives it would help to
save. His Govp.rnment, which sought a politicdl solution to the problems of Central
America, hoped that a decision on the financing of ONUCA would ?:le c.akeJ; at the
earliest opportunity. Caught as it was between conflicts in two neighbouring
States, it welcomed every effort to strengthen the regional peace process.

4. Mr. R~~ (Spain), introducing draft resolution A/C.5/44/L.9 on behalf of its
sponsors, said that the preambular paragraphs recalled principles which had been

/ ...
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(Mr. Ramos, Spain)

previously endorsed by the General Assembly in connection with other peace-keeping
oper~tions. The only difference was tha need to bear in mind the forthcoming
decision ~f the Assembly at its current session on agonda item 137. In particular,
the tenth preambular paragraph referred to the views expressed in the Fifth
Committee on the raquests of some Member States to change their placement in the
existing groups for the apportionment of the costs of peace-keeping operations
financed through assessed contributions. In its endorsement of the observations,
recommendat~ons and conclusions of the Ad',isory Committee, as contained in document
A/44/245/Add.2, the draft resolution was ~pecifically designed to allow the
Assembly to decidn on those requests as it saw fit and to reflect that decision i~

the apportionment of costs relating to ONUCA. Any such decision should be without
prejudice to any future decision on other peace-keeping operations. The text of
par~qraph 6 was 'llso d93igned to ensure that voluntary contributions were
administerod in accordance with the decisions that would be adopted by the General
Assembly at the current session, under agenda item 137.

5. Recalling that the representatives of Costa Rica and Nicaragua had emphasized
the urg~nt need for a dacision on the subject under consideration, his delegation
hoped that the clear and simplo resolution now bofore the Committee would receive
itF unanimous approval.

6. Ho announced that Japan had decided to join the sponsors of the draft
resolution.

7. MIJ KINCR~ (United Kingdom) said that his delegation, while recognizing the
urgency of the issue and fully supporting the operation of ONUCA, felt that there
was no reason not to respect rule 120 of the rules of procedure of the General
Assembly, whe~eby delegations should be allowed one day to examine the text of a
draft resolution. Among the technical problems immediately evident in document
A/C.S/44/L.9 were the question of how to han~le appropriations pending a decision
by the General Assembly on the apportionment of costs and the nature of the
appropriation authority envisaged by the sponsors for mandate periods subsequent to
the initial six months.

8. Mr~,R~Q~ (Sp~in) said that the draft resolution should be revised to include
the following additional paragraph:

"5 (bis). ~yt.b.9...r..!-~Jut the Secretary-General to incur expenditure
amounting to $4,524,100 (gross), or $4,389,rOQ (net), per month f~r the period
beyond 6 May 1990, with the prior concurrence of the Advisory Committee on
Administrativo and Budgetary Questions;".

9. MIJ_~b~~~ (Egypt) proposed that the words "in accordance with the provisions
of the Charter" should be inserted in the ninth preambular paragrc.\ph after the
words "Security Council".

10. MrL_~JNCH~N (United Kingdom) said that the revision introduced by the
representative of Spain had arlswered one of his concerns. His delegation was,

I • ••
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(Mr. Kinchen, Uni~Kio~m)

nevertheless, reluctant to negotiate a draft resolution at a formal moeting of the
Fifth Committee. It \Idshed to have time to consider \lihatover revisions and
amendments were proposed and requested that the suhj~~ct bo discussect in inform",l
consultations.

11. Iht. CHAIRMAN said that, if he heard no objection, he would lake it t.hat the
Committee wished to postpone a decision on draft resolution A/C.5/44/L.9, as ornlly
revised hy the delegation of Spain, and on the amendment proposed by the delegation
of Egypt until the following day.

12. It_~as so decideq.
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